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        28th April 2023
Secretary of State
Dear Sir / Madam
Proposal to close Rowan Centre Pupil Referral Unit (PRU) – following the transfer of pupils to Elements Academy

Further to the publication of statutory proposals, the Councils Cabinet at their meeting on 24th April 2023 have determined that:

1.
That following a period of statutory consultation and consideration of representations received, approval is granted to close the Rowan Centre Pupil Referral Unit following the transfer of pupils to the Elements Academy. The Local Authority is now in a position to make the site available for other educational purposes in line with DfE requirements.  

2.
The Secretary of State for Education be informed accordingly.  
A Copy of the Proposals has been sent previously for your information and is attached. 
Yours faithfully
Christopher Stones
Principal Officer - School Planning, Admissions and Appeals 
